
 
 

 
  

HB2403 
MAKING AN EMERGENCY APPROPRIATION TO THE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

FOR CHARTER SCHOOLS 
House Committee on Education 

 
January 30, 2024 2:00 PM Room 309 

 
 The Office of Hawaiian Affairs (OHA) will recommend that the Board of Trustees 
(BOT) SUPPORT HB2403, which makes an emergency appropriation to provide money 
for the Department of Education for charter schools. 
 
 Hawaiʻi’s 37 public charter schools play a critical role in educating our keiki. 
Seventeen of the 37 are Hawaiian-focused charter schools. These institutions provide 
innovative, culture-based education to more than 4,000 students, 77 percent of whom are 
of Native Hawaiian ancestry. Hawaiian-focused charter schools serve Hawaiians and the 
broader population with curriculum grounded in ʻōlelo Hawaiʻi, ʻike Hawaiʻi and 
Hawaiian cultural values. Having these kinds of culturally responsive and grounded 
education options available is critical for Native Hawaiians’ success and overall well-
being.  
 
 As this bill notes, public charter school enrollment has outpaced that of their 
Department of Education counterparts. There is a desperate need to shore up resources to 
ensure Hawaiʻi’s public charter schools can meet the needs of our students, including 
keiki on Maui whose families are still recovering and rebuilding after the devastating fires 
in August 2023. The emergency funding proposed in this legislation will ensure students 
across the 37 charter schools and especially the 17 Hawaiian-focused charter schools get 
the support they need for the next academic year.  
 
 OHA urges this committee to advance this measure and ensure Hawaiʻi’s public 
charter schools get the financial resources they need. Mahalo again for the opportunity to 
support HB2403. Mahalo nui for the opportunity to testify on this important issue. 
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TESTIMONY TO THE HAWAI'I HOUSE COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION

Item: HB2403 - Making an emergency appropriation to the Department of Education for
charter schools

Position: Support

Hearing: January 30, 2024, 2:00 p.m., Conference Room 309

Submitter: Osa Tui, Jr. – President, Hawai'i State Teachers Association

Chair Woodson, Vice Chair La Chica, and members of the committee,

The Hawai'i State Teachers Association supports HB2403. This bill makes an emergency appropriation
to provide monies for the Department of Education for charter schools as recommended by the governor.

Hawai'i public charter school enrollment has grown at 4% faster than projected. With charter school
funding based on the proportionality of their enrollment when compared to the department’s, they need
this critical funding so that their students can be provided the services they are equally entitled to as their
counterpart students in HIDOE schools.

The Hawai'i State Teachers Association asks your committee to support this bill.
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HB-2403 

Submitted on: 1/30/2024 7:14:27 AM 

Testimony for EDN on 1/30/2024 2:00:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Testify 

Angela Melody Young CARES Support In Person 

 

 

Comments:  

CARES testifies in strong support. 
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